
Construction of trial changes planned to start Monday 19 February
Work to create a safer and better-connected main street in Waipawa  
is on track to start on Monday 19 February. 
The project includes speed reduction measures, improved walking 
connections, temporary traffic calming measures, and a temporary 
roundabout at the Ruataniwha Street intersection.
Recent important changes to the final designs in response  
to community and co-design group feedback include:
•	 night works to minimise disruption to motorists, with no planned 

daytime construction or detours.
•	 number of new trial pedestrian crossings reduced to two –  

one near Waipawa Butchery and one near the BP Station.
•	 improved access to Madge Hunter Park and Centennial  

Memorial Swimming Pool by way of a raised platform across  
SH2 to slow traffic.

•	 temporary roundabout at the intersection of Ruataniwha Street  
and SH2.

•	 removing plans for a cycleway through town in response  
to community feedback and safety concerns.

To read more about Waipawa's Streets for People 
programme and to view the temporary changes, 
scan the QR code or visit www.chbdc.govt.nz  
and search #streetsforpeople.

Have you Registered? 
Taking place Sunday 18 February 
from 9am to 1pm, here is your 
opportunity to give away items you 
no longer have use for, or collect 
items from others around Central 
Hawke’s Bay, for free! This is all 
while helping the environment by 
reducing what is going to landfill. 
Register before Monday 12 
February to ensure your address 
appears in next week’s CHB Mail. 
Registrations will remain open until 
5pm on Thursday 15 February. 
The final list of all Second-Hand 
Sunday addresses will be available 
on the Council website from  
12pm on Friday 16 February. 
Register now and receive a 
Second-Hand Sunday pack, 
visit www.chbdc.govt.nz and 
search ‘Second-Hand Sunday’ 
or pick up a registration form 
from the Waipawa Council 
office, Waipawa Library or The 
Knowledge and Learning Hub –  
Te Huinga Wai in Waipukurau.

Streets for People  

Join us for the first council meeting of 2024
You can tune in via Facebook live or watch via the TV screens in either 
of our libraries. At this meeting Council is being asked to endorse the 
direction for the Three-Year Plan Budget. This budget will be used to inform  
the topics and options that will be put to the community as Council consults  
on and develops its Three-Year Plan 2024-2027. Like most other councils  
around the country Central Hawke’s Bay District Council is facing  
a challenging financial situation, which has been exacerbated by the 
cyclone. We have some important conversations ahead around proposed 
rates rises, cyclone recovery, roading, investment in our Three Waters 
work, capital projects and other issues of interest to our community.
You can find out more about upcoming Council meetings  
and workshops and view agendas and minutes here:  
www.chbdc.govt.nz/our-council/meetings/ For further information, 
please contact the Governance and Support Officer on 06 857 8060.
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Keeping it Central

Together we Thrive! E ora ngātahi ana! For more information visit: www.chbdc.govt.nz


